
 

 

 

30th May 2024 

 

AEMC 
Level 15 
60 Castlereagh Street  
Sydney NSW 2000 

 

Dear AEMC Team 

 
Accelerating smart meter deployment rule change 

I am writing to express my views on the draft determination and rule for accelerating smart 
meter deployment. 

 

   
  

 
 

I do not consent to the installation of smart electricity meters 
that emit radiofrequency (RF) radiation on my home. This is 
because RF radiation is harmful to all humans. Based on the 
research I have inner-taken, there is zero logic for this 
“rollout.” The current meters attached to the homes are in 
fine working order. The fact you (the so-called government) 
claim it is for “climate change” is utter nonsense. 
 
The placement of the current meter box is close by the 
bedroom and if this “smart meter” was to be installed, I feel 
and know that it will affect me and my health. With constant 
headaches, dizziness and other symptoms which have been 
proven. 
 
We know this is not safe nor effective, just as we were all 
informed and lied to about the “covid vaccinations.” 
 
I do not consent to any electricity companies collecting data 
about humans’ electricity usage and sharing it with third 
parties without my written consent. 
 
 

 The legislation must be changed to 
ensure that all wireless smart meters 
are labelled with information that they 

 



emit radiofrequency radiation that is a 
Class 2B carcinogen. 
 

  
 

 

 The legislation must require electricity 
companies to have insurance that 
covers them for harm caused by 
wireless smart meters. 
 

 

 The legislation must be changed to 
require electricity companies to roll out 
non-radiation-emitting smart meters. 
 

 

 The legislation must be changed to 
require electricity companies to obtain 
written consent for sharing data 
obtained by their smart meters. 
 

 

 The number of notices that retailers 
send to customers before a new meter 
deployment should not be reduced 
from two to one.  The minimum number 
of business days required for notices 
should also not be reduced from what 
is currently required. 
 

 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit my comments and I 
look forward to receiving your response.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Ryan Thomson 
 
 

  
 

 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 

  
 
 
 

  
 

 

   



 
   
  

 
 

   
  

 
 

 


























